

## Hillside, Dun & Logie Pert Community Council

### Minutes of Meeting held 12 June 2024

#### Held in Craigo Community Hall at 7.30 pm

<b>Members Present</b>	Shane Fleming (Chair), Helen Robertson, Tony Smith, Davie McArthur
<i>In Attendance</i>	Lisa Urwin (Craigo Community Hall Treasurer), Mark Garnes (Police), Cllr Duff, Cllr Braes
<i>Apologies Received</i>	Christine Russell, Cllr Gall, Ted Smith
<i>Welcome</i>	Shane Fleming welcomed everyone to the meeting including PC Mark Garnes from the local community policing team, and Lisa Urwin from the Craigo Community Hall
<i>Police Report</i>	<p>PC Garnes shared information from the May Community Policing Area Report. Police dealt with 709 calls in May and 593 in April, with 473 and 362 respectively from the Montrose, Ferryden and Hillside Area. This period included the Montrose Music Fest, where the police were present dealing with drunkenness, but only a single call was received for the event. The Hillside area has no calls in May, and 4 in April.</p> <p>Police continue to work on building rapport with children and young adults, by engaging schools and other groups, in the period they took part in a "Forensic Pilot" four day event at Rossie School.</p> <p>Upcoming events include the Rugby Club and House of Dun. Tony Smith mentioned previous engagement at MoHUB and extended an invitation for future visits.</p> <p>Speed patrols continue, after a brief stop due to equipment malfunction. Cllr Duff shared concerns regarding Charleton Road which had been brought to him, and will follow up on the outcome of speed checks.</p> <p>PC Garnes was thanked for the input and left the meeting, before his shift ended at 8pm.</p>
<i>Approval of 10<sup>th</sup> April 2024 Minutes</i>	Shane Fleming proposed and Helen Robertson seconded.
<b>Matters Arising:</b> <i>Main Road / Lamondfauld Road</i>	Work is progressing albeit at a slow pace. Work has made it to Dubton Road and is ongoing with barriers in place.

<p><i>Craig Bridge</i>     <i>Railway</i></p>	<p>Communication had been made with the land owner and farmer relating to proposed work to the Craig Railway Bridge and temporary arrangements which would be in place to maintain access. No communication has been made to the residents of Craig on the work, and there is particular concern relating to access and bus services during the period of work. Cllr Braes shared contact details for TSN Land &amp; Property Consultants who may have some information or further contacts on the subject. Shane Fleming will make contact on behalf of the Community Council and feed back to residents.</p>
<p><i>Citizen of the Year Award</i></p>	<p>Following the closure of the Montrose Rotary and an extended absence caused by Covid, the tradition of awarding Montrose Citizen of the Year will pass to the Community Councils. Helen Robertson attended a meeting of the combined Montrose area Community Councils to agree the framework and to plan the project. A second meeting is proposed for August, and a notice and social media post will follow in September, requesting nominations. Announcement of the winner, or potentially winning group is planned for October. A trophy exists already, but other items and certificates may be required. There is potential for Seagreen funding to be sought for this project. Helen Robertson agreed to continue representing Hillside, Dun and Logie Pert at this committee.</p>
<p><i>Glass Points</i>     <i>Recycling</i></p>	<p>Members decided against a collective submission for proposed glass recycling points. Instead favouring individuals to make their own suggestions. The previous recycling point at Craig was discussed and the potential problems with access due to height barrier was highlighted. No further update to the previously advised Spring '25 for this area was available.</p>
<p><b>Any other competent business</b> <i>Finance</i></p>	<p>Tony Smith prepared and submitted the accounts for 23-24 to the Council, and received an acknowledgement. A single incoming payment during the period covered hall rental and secretarial fees. There was no surplus funding. Hall rental for the Craig Hall was advised to be £7.50 per hour, Tony Smith agreed to transfer to cover two hours.</p>
<p><i>Planning</i></p>	<p><b>Lamondfauld Farm Site:</b> Several aspects of the development of Lamondfauld Farm development were observed to be visually different from plans submitted (23/00135/FULL). Notably this included the elevations which differ in scale and arrangement. The Community Council had no objection at this point, but planned to continue to observe the development and follow up on the obligated conditions of the permission.</p> <p><b>Dun Mill Energy Storage:</b> (24/00038/FULM) A number of supporting comments have been added since the Community Council raised its objection. No decision has been reached yet.</p>

<i>Correspondence</i>	<p><b>Angus council Licencing Board statement of policy:</b> No comments or suggestions were put forward.</p> <p><b>Meeting with Elected Members &amp; Angus Community Councils:</b> No volunteers were available to attend the proposed meetings.</p> <p><b>Data protection Officer:</b> Shane Fleming responded, assuming the position of Data Protection Officer.</p>
<i>Questions from the Floor</i>	<p>As the only public attendee Lisa Urwin was thanked for her attendance, and had no further questions to put forward.</p>
<i>Next Meeting</i>	<p>With no surplus budget to fund increased secretarial fees, and without a volunteer to perform the role of secretary, it was agreed that meetings will continue every two months.</p> <p>The next meeting will be 19:30 14<sup>th</sup> of August 2024, Hillside Village Hall.</p>